
Truth Through Learning  

Term 2 Week 7  

2018 

St Nicholas of Myra School  
PO Box 265, Penrith 2751.    Phone: (02) 4752 3300 Fax:  (02) 4752 3399 

Email: stnicholas@parra.catholic.edu.au    
 Website: http://www.stnicholaspenrith.catholic.edu.au 

Friday 15 June  

12pm - Parish Mass 

Stage 1 
 

2:30pm - Assembly 

Kindergarten  

Coordinating  
 

Saturday 16 June  

6pm Holy Communion  
 

Sunday 17 June 

8:30am and 10am 

Holy Communion 
 

Tuesday 19 June 

Stage 3 Boys Soccer 

Gala Day 
 

Friday 22 June  

Mufti Day - Jersey 

Day for Fatherõs Day 

Gold coin and  

Fatherõs Day Gift 
 

12pm - Parish Mass 

Stage 3 and Early 

Stage 1 
 

Thursday 28 June  

Reports sent home to 

Parents/Carers  
 

Friday 29 June  

Fatherõs Day Orders 

and Money Due 
 

12pm - Parish Mass 

Stage 2  
 

Tuesday 3 July  

2:30pm  

Awards Assembly  

 

Wed 4ñFri 6 July  

Stage 3 Camp 
 

Friday 6 July  

LAST DAY OF TERM  

Dear St Nicholas of Myra Families, 

 

Thank you for the well wishes and prayers during my absence they were very much 
appreciated. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Rebecca Teulan and  
Nicole Khoury for stepping into the delegate Principal and Assistant Principal roles.      
I would like to thank Lisa Cutajar and Adam Simpson who stepped into these roles 
during their DI adventures. To all of the staff who completed additional roles and 
tasks during my absence. I am truly humbled by the wonderful giving nature of the 
staff during my absence. 

 

I would like to thank the Fete Committee; Rebecca Goncalves, Rosie Brown and   
Rebecca Teulan. It was great to be a part of the fete preparation and I was deeply 
saddened to not be able to be present and see the day. However I kept in touch 
throughout the day and I heard about the great community spirit, the laughter and 
the fun that was in the air. I cannot thank our local and parish community enough - 
for our first ever Fete - it was awesome! I really enjoyed hearing the stories and  
seeing all of the pictures. 

 

It takes many kind, giving hands and hearts to run a successful school but even 
more service is given when itôs done during major school events. Thanks again for 
all of your support I am truly grateful! 

 

Staffing Announcement 

Mrs Cole has informed me of her intention to retire at the end 
of this term. Mrs Cole has been an educator for almost 51 
years and has been a loyal servant to many generations 
here at St Nicholas of Myra for 31 years. 

 

It is with great sadness that we say farewell but with a joyful 
heartfelt thanks for her dedication to the students in forming 
so many lives not just academically but also spirituality. 

 

Mrs Cole has always shared a dry wit with the staff and her 
students. She has worked hard over the years and has had 

to adapt and be flexible to the many government and educational changes over 
time. She is fondly remembered from many generations for the animated manner in 
which she read stories during her career. 

 

People who have given so many years of service are often 
the pillars and foundation of a schoolôs community and  
culture. We will be having a farewell for Mrs Cole in Term 3. 
We would love to see past students, teachers and their  
families participate in these events. Further details will be 
communicated to you as soon as possible. 

 

Peace and Joy 

Anita Knezevic 

Principal 
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Catholic Culture 
Sacred Heart 

Last week we celebrated the Feast of the Sacred Heart. This feast is a reminder that we as Catholics have 
a religion of love as St John tells us in his first letter: ñLet us therefore love, because God first loved us,ò 1 

John 4:19. 

 

Love enables us to change our lives so that we do not react out of resentment or anger or vengefulness or 
self-pity. Our love leads us to forgiveness as Jesus taught us, ñLove your enemies, do good to them that 
hate you and pray for those who persecute you and speak evil of you.ò Matt. 5:44. Even when Jesus had 
been tested to the extreme and was close to death, He ñlivedò the message he taught: ñFather, forgive 
them for they know not what they do.ò Luke 23:34. 

 

Catholics also have a religion of humility. Jesus said, ñI seek not my own glory.òJohn 5:50. and, as if to give 
example of this, at the Last Supper he washed the feet of his Apostles. In the Sermon on the Mount, Jesus 
said blessed are the meek, the merciful, the clean of heart, those who suffer persecution. On another oc-
casion Jesus said of himself, ñLearn of me, because I am meek and humble of heart.ò Matt. 11:29. And when 
things are difficult for us, we can go to Jesus in the Eucharist as he invites us, ñCome to me all you who 
are burdened, and I will refresh you.ò Matt 11:28. 

 

Brian Epsteinôs words have an echo into Jesusô life: ñHe really wanted to give the world a message. é.. It 
is a clear message saying that love is everything.ò The Feast of the Sacred Heart is a wonderful reminder 
and inspiration for us that truly, ñThe love of God is poured forth into our hearts by the Holy Spirit who has 
been given to us.ò Rom. 5:5. 

 

ñFather in Heaven, we rejoice in the gift of love we have received from the heart of your Son. Open our 
hearts to share his love and continue to bless us with his love. Amen.ò 

 

Fun Food Days 

Fun Food Day - Pie and Sausage Roll Day 

Thank you to Helena Steed who coordinated and ran our Pie and Sausage roll day last week which raised 
approx. $66.60 

 

There will be no fun food day in Week 8 as we do not have any parent volunteers.   
 

The proposed next Fun Food Day is Week 9- Chicken Nugget Day on Thursday 28 June.  This has been 
changed from Week 10 due to Stage 3 Camp. If any parents are able to assist with this day, please        
contact the office.   If we are unable to find volunteers for this day, it will be cancelled. 
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Kindergarten  
 
 

Year 3  
 
 
 

 
 

Year 1  

 
Year 4  

 
 

 

 
 

Year 2  
 
 

Year 5  
 

Year 6  
 

 

 

Learning News 
ICAS Competitions 

Congratulations to the following students for their active learning by participating in the ICAS Spelling and 
Writing Competitions: 

 

Spelling (Tuesday 12 June) Writing (Thursday 14 June) 
 

Year 3  
Matthew Fidler Akshata Kathikeyan 

Akshata Kathikeyan Odessa Gibbs 

Jeremy Kennedy Mark Danil 

 

Year 4  
Samuel Richardson Samuel Richardson 

Sakethram Hariprasaad Sakethram Hariprasaad 

Richard Reales Richard Reales 

Isabella Kassouf Lara White 

Nishelle Nagaretham 
 

Year 5 

Ellie Walker Nithika Pidikiti Paul Suluape 

Nellie Archer Ellie Walker 

Tayla Arokianathan Nithika Pidikiti 

Nellie Archer 
 

Year 6  
Tayla Arokianathan 

Lilly Vlores 

 

Student Led Conferences Online Booking and Reports 

A note will be coming home soon to book your Student Led Conferences online.These will take place during 
Week 10. Some Stage 3 Student Led Conferences will occur on Friday Week 9 due to Stage 3 Camp later 
in Week 10. Reports will be sent home addressed to parents on Thursday 28 June 2018. 

 

Term 3 Staff Development Days (SDD) 

The SDDs we have throughout the year are for the teachers to learn. We always strive to be models of 
learning for each other and to one another. The learning that occurs on these days are for the teachers to 
continually build their knowledge and understandings and apply these into the learning space for the       
students. In Term 3 our SDDs will be on Friday 14 September (Week 8) and Monday 17 September 
(Week 9) 2018. No supervision will be provided by the staff on these days. If you require the services of 
COSHC on this day contact Erin. 
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Destination Imagination Student Write Up 
 

On Sunday 20 May, The Destination Imagination team met early at the airport to depart on an 
experience that will be remembered forever. We were extremely excited and nervous about going to    
compete against thousands of students from around the world. We spent the first two days in LA. We  
arrived at LAX and went straight to the Californian Science Centre where we were able to see an actual 
space rocket and participate in hands on science learning. Our second day was spent at Disneyland 
where we were able to come closer as a team before we arrived in Tennessee. We learnt a lot about 
each other as we made our way through the various rides at Disneyland (Mrs Khoury does not like scary 
rides!)  
 
We then travelled to Tennessee after a stopover in Chicago to change planes. When we arrived at the 
University of Tennessee we were shocked at the size of the campus. We had to wait for our dorm room 
keys and whilst Mrs Khoury waited in line for over 3 hours we started making new friends and ate yummy 
pizza. We finally got to our dorm room accommodation and were surprised and lucky with the rooms we 
had been allocated (Thanks Mrs Khoury the waiting paid off!). We were tired but knew we had to get our 
project back together in order to complete in the coming days.  
 
After a good sleep we woke up and headed for breakfast with many other teams, it was here that we   
traded our first pins (this became an obsession over the next few days, we learnt good negotiating skills). 
After breakfast we headed to the expo and participated in various science activities such as space camp 
and NASA games. After more pin trading we headed home to get ready for the opening ceremony. It was 
an amazing experience, we felt like we were in the Olympics (especially Emily, Ante and Mrs Khoury who 
got to march with the Australian team). The next few days consisted of practising, planning, visiting more 
expo displays and attending workshops.   
 
On the Thursday we had our central challenge, we were so nervous we did not know how to answer the 
appraisers questions before we went on stage. We overcame our nerves and presented to the best of 
our ability and realised we had just competed against 90 teams in our division. We were extremely happy 
after the presentation when we found out that we had received full marks for the science elements of the 
presentation. We has just competed against teams who have been together for the last 5 years and the 
appraisers were praising us for our scientific understanding. After receiving our scores we attended    
workshops which would help us improve our scores if we were to have this experience again. On the  
Friday we had our instant challenge and again we were nervous, we worked well as a team and  
collaborated to design a structure to hold a water bottle. Unfortunately our structure fell in the last minute 
but we again scored well for our creativity and the way we worked as a team. At the end of the challenge 
we had time to chill out in a room and speak as a team, we praised each other and could not help but 
think of how we could improve.  
 
The experience has taught us a great deal about teamwork, science, the world and how students in  
other countries learn and communicate. We are grateful to the teachers and parents who came with us 
on the trip and for the fun they had with us on the journey. We also want to thank the school community 
who supported us on our journey. We have had a once in a lifetime opportunity and we are going to 
remember it forever!!!! 
 

DI Students 

Victor Rosales, Ante Broz, Emily Keane, Caeleb Culley, Stacie Becroft and Emily Keane 
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Destination Imagination and Space Camp Sponsors 

Thank you to our generous sponsors of the Destination Imagination and Space Camp teams: 

 


